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A combined Work and Regular Session Meeting of the Mayor and Council of the Borough of Allendale was 
held in the Municipal Building at 500 West Crescent Avenue, Allendale, New Jersey on May 23, 2024.  The 
meeting was called to order at 7:30 pm by Mayor Wilczynski.   
 
Linda Cervino, the Municipal Clerk, read the open public meetings statement: “In compliance with the 
Open Public Meetings Act, the notice requirements have been satisfied.  The meeting dates for the year are 
confirmed at the Annual Meeting, are posted on the public bulletin board in the Municipal Building and 
on the Borough Website, published in The Record within the first 10 days of the New Year, and copies are 
sent to The Ridgewood News and Star-Ledger. Notice of this meeting by the May 14, 2024, Sunshine Notice 
was sent to The Record, The Ridgewood News and Star Ledger and has been posted on the public bulletin 
board in the Municipal Building and Borough website.” 
 
On Roll Call, the following were present:  Councilman Joseph Daloisio, Councilwoman Liz Homan, 
Councilwoman Susanne Lovisolo, Councilman Ed O’Connell, Councilpresident Matthew O’Toole, 
Councilman Tyler Yaccarino, and Mayor Amy Wilczynski.  A quorum was met.   

  
The following were also present:  Ray Wiss, Borough Attorney’s Office; Linda Cervino, Municipal Clerk; 
Michael Dillon, Police Chief, and Andrew Agugliaro, DPW Superintendent.   

 
Mayor Wilczynski led the salute to the flag. 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES – April 25, 2024 Work and Regular Meeting Minutes:    
 
Motion by Councilman Yaccarino, second by Councilwoman Lovisolo that the April 25, 2024 Meeting 
Minutes be and is hereby approved. 
 
On a roll call, the vote to table the minutes was recorded as follows: 
 
Councilman Daloisio: aye  Councilman O’Connell: aye 
Councilwoman Homan: aye  Councilman O’Toole: aye 
Councilwoman Lovisolo: aye  Councilman Yaccarino: aye 

 
AGENDA REVIEW: 
 
Mayor Wilczynski reviewed the agenda which included Ordinance 24-06, Resolution 24-140, a 
Proclamation and Consent Agenda.    
 
PUBLIC COMMENT ON AGENDA ITEMS ONLY: 
 
No one came forward. 
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SECOND READING AND PUBLIC HEARING OF ORDINANCE 24-06: 
 
The Municipal Clerk read into the record: 
 
The following ordinance published herewith was first read by title only on May 9, 2024 and posted on the 
bulletin board of the lobby of the municipal building and borough website.   

 
 ORDINANCE 24-06:  BOND ORDINANCE TO AUTHORIZE THE MAKING OF VARIOUS 

PUBLIC IMPROVEMENTS AND THE ACQUISITION OF NEW ADDITIONAL OR 
REPLACEMENT EQUIPMENT AND MACHINERY, NEW COMMUNICATION AND SIGNAL 
SYSTEMS EQUIPMENT, NEW INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY EQUIPMENT, NEW 
ADDITIONAL FURNISHINGS, AND NEW AUTOMOTIVE VEHICLES, INCLUDING ORIGINAL 
APPARATUS AND EQUIPMENT, IN, BY AND FOR THE BOROUGH OF ALLENDALE, IN THE 
COUNTY OF BERGEN, STATE OF NEW JERSEY, TO APPROPRIATE THE SUM OF $1,636,200 
TO PAY THE COST THEREOF, TO MAKE A DOWN PAYMENT OR FULLY FUND 
APPROPRIATIONS FROM THE CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT FUND, TO AUTHORIZE THE 
ISSUANCE OF BONDS TO FINANCE SUCH APPROPRIATION, TO PROVIDE FOR THE 
ISSUANCE OF BOND ANTICIPATION NOTES IN ANTICIPATION OF THE ISSUANCE OF SUCH 
BONDS AND TO AMEND BOND ORDINANCE NO. 23-09 ADOPTED ON MAY 11, 2023.  
 

No one came forward from the public on Ordinance 24-06. 
 
Motion by Councilman Daloisio, second by Councilwoman Lovisolo, that Ordinance 24-06 be passed on 
second and final reading and is hereby adopted and notice of same shall be published according to law. 
 
On a roll call, the vote was recorded as follows: 
 
Councilman Daloisio: aye  Councilman O’Connell: aye 
Councilwoman Homan: aye  Councilman O’Toole: aye 
Councilwoman Lovisolo: aye  Councilman Yaccarino: abstain 

 
(See Ordinance 24-06 attached and made a part hereof) 

 
PRESENTATION:   
   
Proclamation:  A Ceremonial Proclamation for LGBTQ+ Pride Month. 
 
Mayor Wilczynski read the Proclamation into the record: 
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A CEREMONIAL PROCLAMATION FOR  
LGBTQ+ PRIDE MONTH 

WHEREAS, on June 28, 1969, at the Stonewall Inn in New York City, a courageous group of 
citizens resisted harassment and maltreatment, setting in motion a series of demonstrations 
which became known as the Stonewall Uprising and are widely considered to constitute the most 
important events leading to the gay liberation movement and the modern fight for LGBTQ+ 
rights in America; and  
 
WHEREAS, while the LGBTQ+ rights movement has realized much progress, there is more 
work to be done. As long as the promise of equality for all remains unfulfilled, all Americans 
are affected. If we can work together to advance the principles upon which our Nation was 
founded, every American will benefit; and 

 
WHEREAS, all people deserve to live with dignity and respect, free from fear and violence, and 
be protected against discrimination, regardless of their gender identity or sexual orientation. 
During LGBTQ+ Pride Month, we celebrate the proud legacy LGBTQ+ individuals have woven 
into the fabric of our Nation, we honor those who have fought to perfect our Union, and we 
continue our work to build a society where every child grows up knowing that their country 
supports them, is proud of them, and has a place for them exactly as they are; and  
 

WHEREAS, Allendale promotes a proud Stigma Free community, accepting people from all 
walks of life, 
 

NOW, THEREFORE, we, the Mayor and Council of the Borough of Allendale, NJ, do hereby 
proclaim June 2024 as LGBTQ+ Pride Month in the Borough of Allendale. 

 
INTRODUCTION OF RESOLUTION: 
 
RES 24-140:   Authorization To Amend The Dates of The  Mayor & Council Meetings For 2024. 
 
A Second reading of Resolution 24-140 is scheduled for June 13, 2024 at the Borough Hall Council Chambers 
and a copy of this Resolution will be sent to The Record and posted on the municipal bulletin board in the 
lobby.  
 
Motion by Councilman Yaccarino, second by Councilwoman Homan that Resolution Number 24-140 be 
and is hereby approved on first reading. 
 
On a roll call, the vote was recorded as follows: 
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Councilman Daloisio: aye  Councilman O’Connell: aye 
Councilwoman Homan: aye  Councilman O’Toole: aye 
Councilwoman Lovisolo: aye  Councilman Yaccarino: aye 

  
(See Resolutions 24-140 attached and made a part hereof) 

 
APPROVAL OF CONSENT AGENDA: 
 
Motion by Councilman Yaccarino, second by Councilwoman Homan that the Consent Agenda be and is 
hereby approved. 
 
On a roll call, the vote was recorded as follows: 
 
Councilman Daloisio: aye  Councilman O’Connell: aye 
Councilwoman Homan: aye  Councilman O’Toole: aye 
Councilwoman Lovisolo: aye  Councilman Yaccarino: Abstain 24-151/aye to remainder 

 
(See Resolutions 24-141 through 24-154 attached and made a part hereof) 

 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:  None. 
 
NEW BUSINESS:  None. 
 
ADMINISTRATION 
 
Council Committee Reports 
 
Councilman O’Connell – Second to Facilities, Parks and Recreation 
Councilman O’Connell stated that the scouts are working on their Eagle badges.  They took their projects 
to the boy scout council and they’re waiting to hear back if it’s a go with them or not.  I asked them to keep 
us up to date when they’re approved and when they plan on starting.   
 
Councilman Tyler Yaccarino  - Facilities, Parks and Recreation 
Councilman Yaccarino stated we are heading into Memorial Day weekend.  Operation Open Crestwood 
Lake has passed county inspection this week thanks to Andy and his team.  Very positive comments from 
folks who walk through Crestwood.  I’m excited to open this weekend. 
 
Councilwoman Susanne Lovisolo - Finance, Human Resources, Administration and Information 
Technology, Land Use and Construction Code and Council Liaison to Library Board. 
Councilwoman Lovisolo stated that the Land Use Committee met this morning at borough hall.  At each 
meeting we discuss residential and non-residential property concerns and work to address and resolve these 
issues.  I’m pleased to inform our nature lovers that the borough worked with the county’s curbing and 
paving on Franklin Turnpike project to help the deteriorating Celery Farm parking lot.   
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We hope that the improved curbing and catch basins and the additional fill going in will be a huge 
improvement.  Thank you to the DPW Superintendent, Andy Agugliaro; engineer, Mike Vreeland; code 
official, Anthony Hacket; Celery Farm Marsh Wardon, Jim Wright; Councilman Joe Daloisio who was at 
the first parking lot; and the entire Land Use Committee Team for making this happen.  It was a true team 
effort and I’m glad we’re moving forward with it.   
 
We continue to look for volunteers that can lend their expertise to our Shade Tree Committee.  The 
committee will be charged with identifying and mapping our shade trees in the borough.  If interested, 
please reach out to me or to former Councilman Jim Strauch.  This is also a good time to remind residents 
that if they need to remove a dead tree along their property on the edge of the street, the borough has a list 
of trees we recommend to plant in its place.  Please contact Mike Limatola in our Construction and Building 
Department.  The Mayor and Council as well as our Land Use Board Members are required to watch and 
certify that we’ve watched stormwater management videos.  I want to really thank Linda Cervino and Kim 
Olivieri for staying on top of this and rolling it out to all of us.   
 
Our Finance Committee also briefly met this morning for a quick meeting.  Thanks, as always, to our CFO 
and BA Alison Altano, for staying on top of everything and addressing the issues as they arise and continuing 
to keep us in good financial shape.  I want to thank John Gil and Amanda Richards who represented the 
borough at the Autumn Years Expo in Crestwood Park this week.  They provided information on Allendale 
as well as useful county information to all our senior community and it was a great event.   
 
Lastly, I had the privilege of accompanying Mayor Wilczynski to the New Jersey Conference of Mayors in 
Atlantic City.  All the seminar topics addressed issues that pertain to Allendale from affordable housing 
mandates to one entitled Flood Proofing New Jersey.  I want to thank the mayor for allowing me to be a 
part of this great experience.  I really walked away with learning a lot and realized through our roundtable 
discussions how many things Allendale really does right.  As much as we learned we were also able to advise 
and be a resource for others there.      
 
Councilwoman Liz Homan - Second to Finance, Human Resources, Administration and Information 
Technology and Public Works & Public Utility. 
Councilwoman Homan stated that Veolia does continue to be trying to do the obligation that has been set 
for by the state on the lead and copper rule and identifying every residence service line.  I know that 
Franklin Turnpike has been a challenge to have it closed but because that will be paved, it was necessary 
that all of those lines were identified at this time.  I am so grateful to the Allendale Police Department and 
all they have coordinated and grateful for the communication that we have as a team between Andy and 
everybody on the council and Police Department.  It’s been great to be able to be up to date.  I just ask and 
appreciate residents being patient during this time.  It’s work that has to be done.   
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We’ve had meetings with Veolia.  We continue to move forward on some of the green acres.  There are 
steps that need to be done to wrap up the last of the transaction as well as the easements.  Thank you to Ray 
and his team.  As far as sewers, we continue to have meetings with our neighboring towns trying to ensure 
that Allendale is in the best possible position that we can be with all the demands on building for ourselves 
and for communities around us as far as using our infrastructure, namely the sewer.   
 
Councilman Joseph Daloisio – Councilman Joseph Daloisio - Public Works & Public Utility 
Councilman Daloisio stated that the DPW committee did not have a formal meeting since our last meeting; 
just some informal conversations as we typically do with Mr. Agugliaro and myself.  The DPW is getting 
Crestwood ready to go.  Thank you to all the guys.   
 
I do want to recognize that this week is National Public Works week.  I went on a website from the 
American Public Works Association, and I found something that I want to read.  “The American Public 
Works Association is proud to announce Advancing Quality of Life for All 2024 National Public Works 
Week.  Public Works contributes to advancing and enhancing our quality of life no matter where we live 
in the world.  Public Works professionals provide essential services that lead to healthier, happier, more 
vibrant communities.  The advancing quality of life for all theme shines a spotlight on the way public work 
professionals advance in our quality of life whether as a first responder to an electricity outage, regular 
waste pickup or a number of other ways they silently serve their communities.  Public Works professionals 
advance the quality of life by providing an infrastructure of services in transportation, water, wastewater, 
stormwater treatment, public buildings and spaces, parks and grounds, emergency management and first 
response, solid waste and right away management.  They are what make our communities dynamic places 
to live and work.  Please join me and the rest of the council in celebrating our professionals in Allendale.”   
 
Councilpresident Matthew O’Toole - Public Safety Committee 

Councilpresident O’Toole stated the Public Safety Committee met last week.  As you know, one of our 
officers is leaving to pursue a career with another department, so we are hiring.  We are, once again, looking 
for candidates who already possess their PTC Certifications so that once they finish our field training, they 
can go right out on the road for us.  The police department will also be re-evaluating our crossing guard 
posts and possibly shifting a couple of them around.  That will be based on a need determined by an internal 
study by the police department.  As everyone knows, Memorial Day is Monday.  The police department 
will be out there ensuring the safety of residents and those who come to our festivities.  Roads are probably 
closing, and some require blocking with large vehicles.  A big thank you not only to the police department, 
but also to our DPW for their assistance in keeping everyone safe.  I, too, would like to wish Andy and his 
crew a Happy National Public Works Week.  Thank you for all you do for the borough.  The place looks 
great.   
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The Fire Department, once again, invites everyone back to the fire house after the ceremony in Memorial 
Park for hot dogs and refreshments.  This is a great time to speak with our current members and sign up 
to become a member of the fire department.  Not only is our fire department seeking members, but so is 
our volunteer ambulance corp.  they really need daytime drivers.  If anyone works from home and can 
help, they want to talk to you.  Councilman Yaccarino said I asked at the last meeting that when we say 
that folks need drivers, the training requirement is not as intense as an EMT and that’s really where the 
big need is.   

Staff Reports: 
 
Linda Louise Cervino, Municipal Clerk, stated: 
 
I’d like to remind everyone to please utilize our Borough Website.  John Gil does a beautiful job of making 
sure everything residents need to know is posted on that website.  I’ve seen other town websites and ours 
is one of the best borough websites out there.  It’s nicely organized and easy to navigate.   
 
Also, in less than two weeks, on June 4th, it’s the Primary Election.   As you can see the voting machines 
are here in the back and I just received the polling pads and all election material needed for that day.   I’m 
asking residents to visit the borough website, under Borough Clerk, Voter Information.  We have a lot of 
helpful information there regarding Voter Information.   
 
LASTLY AND MORE IMPORTANTLY, THERE IS ALSO NEW VOTING MACHINES – VOTING 
INSTRUCTIONS IN WRITING AND NEW MACHINE ANIMATED VIDEO INSTRUCTIONS FOR 2024.   
I encourage voters to watch the instructional video for a faster and more efficient voting process before 
you come to vote.  This way you have a better understanding of the process beforehand.  That would help 
cut down on the time voters have to stand in line and maintain a smooth movement of foot traffic.  I also 
wanted to note, today marks two years that I have been a clerk in the Borough of Allendale.  Thank you, 
everyone, for everything you’ve done.  I’m truly happy here.   
 
John Gil, Director of Communications, stated the newsletter will have voter information links and 
everything else, but independently, I’ll be mailing that out to the residents with the video links to just get 
that out there as much as possible.  You’ll be seeing that next week.  The Crestwood newsletter is coming 
out over the weekend.  I wish everyone a very happy and safe Memorial Day weekend. 
 
Mike Dillon, Police Chief, stated it’s a busy time of year.  We’re expecting interviews for new officers.  
We’re preparing for Memorial Day and July Fourth.  I have been working with various contractors 
preparing for the repaving of Franklin Turnpike.   
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Andrew Agugliaro, DPW Superintendent stated we are very excited that Crestwood Lake is going to open 
up.  DPW has been very busy getting the town ready for Memorial Day.  Everything has been looking great.  
Like the chief said, new construction continues on Franklin Turnpike to get with the ADA standards for 
the curbs.  We also had a water main break last night on DeMurcurio by West Orchard.  It was taken care 
of.  The road is open.  A valve needs to be replaced.  Lastly, I want to wish everyone a safe Memorial Day.   
 
Ray Wiss, Esq. of Wiss & Bouregy, Municipal Attorney  
Ray Wiss stated Councilwoman Homan summarized the ongoing efforts with respect to the sale to Veolia.  
Veolia is now looking at the rendering on the New Street DPW site.  They adjourned this morning’s meeting 
because they said their team wanted to further evaluate the rendering that Mike Vreeland had put together.  
With luck, we’ll have that approved by them next week.  If that’s the case, we can get it right out to Green 
Acres and we can start the formal process for the approval of the diversion.  The good part about that as we 
mentioned is that once that is approved by Green Acres there is a significant escrow balance being held by 
Veolia which will get discharged to the Borough.   

Tom Bouregy has been involved extensively with the mayor and others on the cell tower issue.  The lease 
expired.  The existing cell carriers are essentially month-to-month holdovers as we negotiate new specs and 
send it out to bid.  But, as was reported here when we had our consultant in, the bottom line is that there 
could be a significant increase in revenue for the borough once we have multiple carriers located on the 
site.   

TJ Wiss has been working extensively with both the clerk’s office and the chief on OPRA requests, which 
seem to be inundating us.  The police department is the target of many of the OPRA requests.  It takes some 
working through, but they are working as a team. 

Working with the committee, we have ongoing DPW negotiations.  Hopefully, we can bring those to some 
closure.  It’s been a little bit of an extended process.   

MAYOR’S REPORT: 
 
Mayor Wilczynski stated that 210 is coming along very quickly.  We’re starting to think about how we’re 
going to manage the space, who is going to be using it, all of our community organizations, etcetera.  We’re 
going to have a new system to get in, but we’re also going to have calendars, so it’s going to be electronic.  
It will be modern, but there will be some learning curbs.  We have our first meeting in two weeks.   
 
We had the second of our four series of town hall meetings.  There were about 40 or 50 people that were 
here.  They are really well received.  It was nice to see everyone come out.  The topic was fair share housing.  
It seems to be the topic of the day.  The last mayors’ meeting as well as the mayors’ conference.  Everybody 
who reads it has a different interpretation.  All we know is that the numbers are a lot.  We, as we’ve 
mentioned before, have formed a team.  We are doing a hazard vulnerability study that’s going to be in 
front of the Land Use Board next month.   
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We’re trying to look at our land, look at some of the issues that have happened with the climate.  There’s 
algorithms that they use to show some of our more vulnerable pieces of land that may not be able to be 
built on.   
 
Thanks to the DPW for putting the flowers up downtown.  They look beautiful.  I just want to briefly 
mention OPRA reform.  It’s becoming this contentious fight.  Some people on one side are saying that we’re 
trying not to be transparent and it’s just not the case.    The issue with OPRA is that it has been misused.  
With the purpose of the law and the intension when it was put out, it wasn’t for people to get your email 
address or your home address because you have a dog and had to get a dog license and then they’re targeting 
you to buy an invisible fence.  So, I think it’s well over 50 percent is for commercial.  For people who don’t 
even live in this area.  It’s just been a terrible burden on our municipality, a lot of other people’s 
municipality.  The information is still going to be out there for people to get.  It’s going to be quite easier 
for them to access on their own.   
 
At our next meeting, we’re going to be celebrating our second Armed Forces Day.  That is going to be a 
really special meeting.  I’m looking forward to that.  I hope I’ll have a lot of people come to that.  On the 
15th, we are closing down Main Street and we plan on doing this every year.  This was something that we 
did during covid, and it was really nice to see the community come together.  We plan on doing this every 
year.  Since the mural is a community event involving the whole community, including the schools, this 
year, there will be some fundraising involved in this.  It’s going to be a lot of fun.  The rain date is the 21st.  
Have a wonderful Memorial Day.  I hope to see everybody at the parade.  This year marks the 100-year 
anniversary of our park.   
 
PUBLIC COMMENTS ON ANY MATTER:   
 
No one came forward. 
 
ADJOURNMENT: 
 
There being no further business to come before the Mayor and Council, on a motion by Councilwoman 
Homan, second by Councilman Yaccarino and unanimously carried, the meeting was adjourned at 7:57 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
__________________________________     06/27/2024   
Linda Louise Cervino, RMC       Date Approved 
Municipal Clerk 


















































































































































































































































































